REPORT BY THE MARKETING DIRECTOR AGM 2011
When I first stood for election to this post two years ago I made it clear that I would not wish to stay in office more than two years. Thus I am very pleased that Tim Woolgar has volunteered to take on this role and I commend him to you.

Since I took on the role, the directorship has become responsible for several aspects of ECF activity. Some are in the capable hands of Andrew Walker of the ECF Office.

The website has been much improved. I would like all the directors to have their own section, but it has proven impossible to persuade some of them. There are many ways in which to design websites, but content is invariably the king. We have not succeeded in attracting much revenue from advertisers. This is partly due to my lack of expertise in this area. 
The Yearbook is still a valuable product. Whether Signpost continues to need to be published is highly questionable and will be reviewed.

The Diary continues to be a much-valued product.
ChessMoves continues to be a viable product that has lost very little in now being published online rather than on paper.

Some progress has been made with the ECF online shop, but not as much as one would like.

We will be working together with the UK Chess Challenge seeking to develop The ECF Certificate of Merit Scheme. Since it is only now the start of the new school year, it is too early to say with this venture will be successful. Considerable interest was raised worldwide by the introduction of a free arbiters test within the system. About 800 students have registered, 1800 tests have been taken and 30,000 questions asked. The system is a valuable educational tool, but it has yet to attract a significant income stream. Access it on www.certificateofmerit.org.uk and encourage others to do so.
It is very difficult to attract positive media attention for chess these days. We have had a couple of occasions when there was potentially negative PR. This has been one of the most important aspects of my role this year. One of the most difficult was the incident at the British Chess Championships Prizegiving. Had the Marketing Director been consulted initially there would have been no problem.

I used to think all the federation had to do was arrange successful activities. This is no longer true. We must be more proactive and, when the membership system has been revised, we can seek to push that. 

I have never sought a substantial budget for marketing. It seems to me that money might be spent, but that should engender income so that the overall effect on the accounts should be positive. Marketing cuts across all the activities of the ECF, so that sometimes money is spent, or earned which does not show up in the marketing account.
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